From: Licensing HF: H&F <a href="mailto:slicensing@lbhf.gov.uk"></a>

**Sent:** Wednesday, June 12, 2024 2:01 PM

Subject: Reduction of Hours - Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

Dear all,

**Licensing Act 2003** 

Reference: 2024/00666/LAPR

Premises: Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

I am contacting you as you raised an objection against the above premise licence application.

During the consultation period, following discussion with councils Environmental Protection team. The applicant agreed to reduce the hours they have applied for to the following:

## Licensable activities sought

## The Provision of Late Night Refreshment - Indoors Only

Sundays to Thursdays between the hours of 23:00 to 00:00 (Previously 03:00) Fridays and Saturdays between the hours of 23:00 to 01:00 (Previously 03:00)

## **Opening hours of the premises**

Sundays to Thursdays between the hours of 07:00 to 00:00 Fridays and Saturdays between the hours of 07:00 to 01:00

Please let me know if the above addresses the concerns raised in your objection, and you are minded to withdraw? If you are not minded to withdraw, you are invited to attend a licensing sub-committee to provide your representation and supporting evidence verbally. Additionally, are you able to advise us of anything the applicant could propose in relation to reduction in hours or attach conditions that could resolve this matter?

Kind regards
Lorna McKenna
Licensing Compliance Officer
Licensing
Place Department

From: Nicole.Sondh@met.police.uk < Nicole.Sondh@met.police.uk >

Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2024 2:43 PM

To: Licensing HF: H&F < licensing@lbhf.gov.uk >

**Cc:** Cardwell Kris J - AW-CU < Kristen.Cardwell@met.police.uk >; AWMailbox-LicensingFH@met.police.uk

Subject: RE: Reduction of Hours - Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

To Licensing,

Thank you for sending the updated timings through.

The Metropolitan Police will be maintaining their representation against this application. As stated in our initial representation it is our belief that any extension of operating hours will have a detrimental effect on crime and disorder within the local area allowing the current anti-social behaviour issues to extend into the later hours/early hours of the morning.

**Kind Regards** 

Nicole

PC Nicole SONDH 2438AW
Hammersmith and Fulham Police Licensing Unit

From: Kerry.Tanner@met.police.uk <Kerry.Tanner@met.police.uk>

**Sent:** Friday, June 21, 2024 2:10 PM

To: Licensing HF: H&F < licensing@lbhf.gov.uk >

Cc: nicole.sondh@met.police.uk

Subject: RE: Reduction of Hours - Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

Dear Lorna,

We would still be objecting on the basis of my statement.

I am happy to attend the meeting and provide the rationale for my decision.

Kind Regards,

## PC Tanner 3822AW | SNT

Metropolitan Police Service - Central West BCU Address Hammersmith Police Station, 226 Shepherds Bush Road, W6 7NX From:

**Sent:** Wednesday, June 12, 2024 2:36 PM

To: Licensing HF: H&F < licensing@lbhf.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Reduction of Hours - Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

Dear Lorna and the team,

Thank you for your email regarding the late licence application for Revive cafe.

Given that Revive is still requesting very late opening hours (until midnight/1am), all of the objections that we originally made still stand - nothing has materially changed.

Furthermore, the ongoing anti-social issues at the end of Loftus Road/Uxbridge Road need to be addressed by the council, including drug dealing, ASB, weapons, theft and littering. There have been many occasions where the police have been involved (especially in drug and knife/weapon raids) in the past few weeks alone. Please ensure that you are consulting with them as to the severity of the issues we are facing as the residents are being ignored. Granting late night licences will only exacerbate these issues further.

Please confirm receipt of this email.

Yours sincerely,

From:

Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2024 2:10 PM

To: Licensing HF: H&F < licensing@lbhf.gov.uk >

Subject: Re: Reduction of Hours - Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

I still think this is far too late - given the mess, the rats, the noise and the general disturbance of everyone gathering outside on the pavement and throwing everything on the floor I think it should be closed down completely

From:

Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2024 10:22 AM

To: Licensing HF: H&F < licensing@lbhf.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Reduction of Hours - Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

Dear Lorna, Thank you so much for coming back to me. As this is a residential area and children need to be well rested for school. These hours are far to late. So I do not feel I can withdraw my objection. Yours sincerely

From:

Sent: Tuesday, June 18, 2024 9:50 AM

To: Licensing HF: H&F < licensing@lbhf.gov.uk >

Subject: Re: Reduction of Hours - Revive Cafe 290 - 294 Uxbridge Road London W12 7LJ

Dear Lorna,

My objection stands. Please add the following comment;

u

Even with the current allowed hours of 11pm, activity at the establishment does not fully stop at this time. Customers will take time to leave the area, they often congregate by cars before departing, staff will take time to clear up etc etc etc. This tends to happen more in the summer months, this is also exactly the same time that residents have their windows open and are therefore more impacted by the activity.

There is still related traffic, noise and general activity until circa midnight and this is assuming the establishment closes at the correct allowed time, currently <u>11pm</u>. Other restaurants/cafes on Uxbridge road do not close at their permitted time, I have continuing correspondence on this very topic with LBHF Planning enforcement and Licensing which goes back several years and is still ongoing. Given the ineffective enforcement of opening hours in the area, I am absolutely against further lengthening of permitted opening hours.

u

Regards